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1.0 Purpose of Report or Summary of main Issues 
 

1.1 To note the correspondence received from the Minister of Finance.         

2.0 Recommendations 
 

2.1 The Committee is asked to note the correspondence as set out in the report.  

3.0 Main report 
 

 

3.1 

 

 

 

3.2 

 

 

3.3 

 

 

 

 

3.4 

 

 

 

 

3.5 

 

 

3.6 

Key Issues 
 
The Committee will recall that, at the Council meeting held on 1st February, 2024, it was agreed 

to write to the Minister of Finance to ask the Department to consider adopting the same model 

used by the Scottish Government of setting its own business rates to help pay for local services. 

 
The Committee is advised that a response has been received from the Minister of Finance, Dr 

Caoimhe Archibald. 

 
In her response she advises that her Department is currently engaging with Ulster University 

on the potential for new research on the issue of rate poundage differentials across Council 

areas here, how this operates within the wider non-domestic rating system and any economic 

effects. 

 
She points out though that any structural changes to the rate striking process for non-domestic 

rates would be a complex one.  District Council rate setting sits outside her Ministerial portfolio, 

local government finance falls within the Minister for Communities’ policy and legislative 

competency. 

 
Financial and Resource Implications 
 
None associated with this report. 
 
Equality or Good Relations Implications/Rural Needs Assessment 
 
None associated with this report. 
 

4.0 Appendices – Documents Attached  

  
Appendix 1 – Response from Minister of Finance 
 

 


